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Monday 9th January 2012
Dear Parents / Carers,
Happy New Year
After last week’s ‘3 day week’ for pupils, we are now starting our first full week of the spring term, so perhaps rather belatedly may I take this opportunity to wish everyone a very ‘Happy New Year’.  
In discussion with the staff this week they have asked me to pass on a few reminders about policies and procedures for the new term

1.  School uniform

The vast majority of our pupils continue to look very smart and tidy in their Eastlea school uniform.  However, there are some instances where their footwear is causing some concerns.  May I remind you that trainers are not to be worn in school and high heeled boots are also unsafe.  Children should be wearing black school shoes.  If the weather is particularly bad then boots could be brought into school to be changed into at breaks/lunchtimes but they are not suitable to be worn all day and must not have high heels as this is dangerous. The weather is often still very cold and windy and to enable the children to keep warm and dry please could you ensure they have a suitable coat and perhaps gloves/hats/scarves as appropriate to be worn when they are outside. 

2.  P.E. kits

As always, please could you continue to remind the children to have their PE kit in school on the correct days so that they can take part fully with the lessons that are going on – again items should be named and suitable footwear is required for outdoor sessions.
3.  Jewellery

Following an earlier reminder about adhering to our policy on not wearing jewellery to school, most children are now following the rules very well – thank you for this.  There are a few instances where some children are getting their ears pierced during the school year.  This causes problems as earrings cannot be worn in school.  Please could you support us in only allowing ears to be pierced right at the start of the summer holiday so that the full 6 weeks can be given before earrings have to be removed.
4.  E-safety
Our ICT coordinators wanted to make you aware that all the children are revising work in school which focuses on E-safety – how to remain safe and secure when using a computer on-line.  The main E-safety messages they are once again focusing on are:

· Keeping personal information safe
· Never opening a message/attachment if it is from someone you don’t know
· Thinking about the reliability of information and people online
· Who to tell if you are getting out of your depth
Events planned for this half term
After that list of reminders, here is an outline of all the many events and activities which are planned for the Eastlea pupils so far for the first half of the spring term...
	What’s on
	When and who?

	New intake visit for Nursery pupils
	Monday 9thJanuary

 (ready to start on  Tuesday10th January)

	Swimming sessions at Concordia
	Monday mornings from 9th January (Year 4)

	Eastlea book swap week

(you will have received a separate letter giving information about this)
	Monday 9th – Friday 13th January

(whole school)

	Lunchtime ‘Professional football coaching’
	Tuesday lunchtimes from 10th January 

(pupils from Year 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Lunchtime hockey club
	Tuesday lunchtimes from 10th January

(pupils from Year 3 and Year 4)

	Tuesday Lunchtime activities 
	Various clubs/activities for Year 5 and Year 6 to continue for pupils on Tuesday lunchtimes from 10th January  

	Open house library sessions
	Tuesdays 3pm – 4pm from 10th January for 4 weeks

(Reception class and siblings)

	Lunch time recorder club
	Wednesday lunchtimes from 11th January

(pupils from Year 3 and Year 4)

	‘Fiddles’ tuition – part of our continuing traditional music project 
	Wednesday afternoons in music lessons 

(Year 4 and Year 5) 

	After school ‘Eastlea Singing club’
	Starts again Wednesday 11th January 3.15pm – 4.15pm

(pupils from Years 3, 4, 5 and 6)

	Family learning Big Cook Little Cook sessions
	Wednesdays 3.30 – 5.30pm on 11th, 18th and 25th January

	Lunchtime running club 

(details still to be confirmed)
	Thursdays or Fridays this half term 

	Skipping training session
	Wednesday 18th January (morning)

(Year 5 class)

	Lunchtime ICT club
	Wednesday lunchtimes from 25th January

(pupils from various year groups)

	Educational visit to the offices of the 

‘Evening Chronicle’ 
	Friday 27th January

(Year 6 – cost to be covered by their own ‘Enterprise’ fundraising campaign!)

	Spring term governors meeting
	Thursday 9th February 4pm

	Golden Day
	Friday 10th February 

(all pupils who have followed our behaviour policy)

	Pupils break up for half term
	Friday 10th February

	School reopens after the half term holiday
	Monday 20th February


Advance notice for parents of pupils in Year 6

Mrs Coleby has asked me to mention that the KS2 SATs week this year takes place in the week beginning May 14th 2012.  Ever since Eastlea became a Primary school our Year 6 pupils have done us proud with their efforts in this important week and I know that this year will be no exception.  Arrangements for some of the SATs are a little bit different this year, but in order to ‘show off’ what they can do it is vital that all the Year 6 pupils are in school during that week, so I hope that this advance notice of the date is helpful.

And finally...

I hope you saw the nativity photo of our Nursery/Reception pupils in the Christmas edition of the News Post Leader.  Having ‘missed us out’ in error last year, they were true to their word and gave us a prominent place as the first picture in the supplement this December!  
Yours sincerely

E Beeston
Miss E Beeston
Head Teacher
